
 
 
February 1, 2024 
 
 
Dear Friends:         
 
The Janeway Children’s Hospital Foundation is grateful to once again be working with students, 
teachers, and administrators in schools across our province for the annual NLTA Janeway Day in 
the Schools.  
 
Through this special day, the Newfoundland and Labrador Teachers Association has helped raise 
over $26,000 in 2023 in our schools, totalling $1,284,000 in donations to the Janeway Children’s 
Health and Rehabilitation Centre since 1986!  
 
You make it possible for the health care providers to give all children the best care possible.  
 
Every day, sick and injured children from areas throughout Newfoundland and Labrador arrive at the 
Janeway in need of medical attention. Your donations fund specialized pediatric equipment, 
infrastructure, program requests, staff education, and pediatric research. 
 
Year after year, your contribution to the Janeway Foundation creates significant impact.  In fact, for 
the 2023 Telethon, you helped raise funds to purchase highly specialized surgical and state 
of the art medical imaging equipment.  In 2022, your gifts led to advances in vision care and 
purchased a department-wide pediatric supplies and medication dispensing system! Also 
recently, your donations helped facilitate the purchase of an incredible new CT scan. 
 
We understand that teachers and administrators are faced with many challenges every day, so we 
truly appreciate your resilience and the extra effort that goes into supporting the Janeway.  
 
On behalf of Janeway patients, their families, and hospital staff, thank you for your support and 
caring.  Should you have any questions or require further information, please contact me directly at 
709-777-4264 or phyllis.kinsman@easternhealth.ca. 
  
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Phyllis Kinsman 
Manager, Communications and Community Events 
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